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The Honorable Ron DeSantis 

Governor, State of Florida 

400 South Monroe St 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-0001 

 

Dear Governor DeSantis, 

 

I am writing to respectfully urge you not to fund or support any efforts to remove the Kirkpatrick Dam 

and drain the Rodman Reservoir. This reservoir is not only a fixture of north-central Florida’s identity but 

also a critical asset for our environment, economy, and way of life. 

 

Local Impact: Rodman Reservoir supports our local economy. Small businesses, guides, and outfitters 

rely on the consistent tourism and recreation the reservoir brings to Putnam County and surrounding 

areas. From bass tournaments to family campgrounds, the economic benefits of this body of water are real 

and lasting. 

 

Aquatic Ecosystem: Beyond economic impact, the aquatic ecosystem that has developed over the past 

50+ years plays a vital role in filtering pollution, supporting native fisheries, and helping stabilize 

regional water quality. Disrupting this balance could have unpredictable and long-term negative effects on 

our waterways. 

 

Wildlife Ecosystem: Rodman is also home to a diverse and established wildlife ecosystem, including 

manatees, otters, bald eagles, and countless other species that rely on its mature habitat. Removing the 

dam would threaten their survival and erase decades of ecological balance that nature — not politics — 

created. 

 

Outdoor Recreation: Most importantly, Rodman Reservoir is a beloved outdoor recreation destination. It 

offers accessible opportunities for boating, fishing, birdwatching, and family camping — particularly for 

veterans, seniors, and underserved communities. It is where memories are made and traditions are passed 

down. 

 

For these reasons, I strongly urge you to protect the Rodman Reservoir and oppose any funding that 

would support breaching the Kirkpatrick Dam. Please stand with the thousands of Floridians who value 

this unique resource and want to see it preserved for generations to come. We request a VETO of any 

potential appropriations aimed at restoring the Ocklawaha River and, ultimately, removing the 

Rodman Dam. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

[Your Name] 


